
 
 
 

December 20, 2019 
 
Transmitted via email to:  syang@webberrecycling.com 
 
Ms. Sasha (Xia) Yang, COO 
Webber Recycling, LLC 
2203 Hamilton Street 
Jacksonville, Florida 32210 
 
Re:   Certification of Construction Completion Approval for  
   Webber Recycling, LLC as a Waste Tire Processing Facility 
     Duval County – Solid Waste 
            Facility Name:  Webber Recycling, LLC 
   Facility WACS I.D. Number:  106211 
   DEP Permit Number:  378243-001-WT 
 
Dear Ms. Yang: 
 
The Florida Department of Environmental Protection (Department) has reviewed the Certification of 
Construction Completion for the Webber Recycling, LLC (Facility) submitted on December 16, 2019.  
 
Based on our review of the submitted documents and inspection of the Facility, the Webber Recycling, 
LLC has been constructed substantially in accordance with the above-referenced Permit and is, by this 
correspondence, authorized to begin accepting and process waste tires. 
 
See Attachment 1:  Memorandum dated December 20, 2019, prepared by Michael Bogin. 
 
If you have any comments concerning this matter, please contact Michael Bogin at the letterhead 
address, via email at michael.bogin@floridadep.gov, or at telephone number (904) 256-1579. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Thomas Kallemeyn  
Permitting Program Administrator 
 
cc: Paul W. Porter, P.E., Encon Consulting, LLC, paul.porter@enconbridges.com 
 Lynn Roesser, Webber Recycling, LLC, lroesser@webberrecycling.com 
 Lou Webber, Webber Recycling, LLC, louwebber@gmail.com    
          Jeff Schroer, NED-DEP  
          Michael Bogin, NED-DEP 
          Lauren O’Connor, Tallahassee-DEP  
          Financial Assurance Working Group, DEP, financial.assurance.working.group@floridadep.gov
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    Florida Department of 
Memorandum                   Environmental Protection 
 
TO:   Files 
 
THROUGH:  Thomas Kallemeyn, Permitting Program Administrator 
 
FROM:  Michael Bogin, Engineering Specialist IV 
   
DATE:   December 20, 2019 
 
SUBJECT:  Certification of Construction Certification Approval  
 for the Webber Recycling, LLC 
   
The Florida Department of Environmental Protection (Department) has reviewed the following 
documents submitted pursuant to Florida Administrative Code Chapter 62-701 and Section 2.B.2 of 
the Permit: 

 
Document 1 – Florida Department of Environmental Protection Certification of Construction 
Completion of a Solid Waste Management Facility form 62-701.900(2) for the Webber Recycling, 
LLC, prepared by Encon Consulting, LLC, signed and sealed by Paul W. Porter, P.E., dated and 
received December 16, 2019.    
 
Document 2 –Webber Recycling, LLC Waste Tire Processing facility Permit Site Inspection Letter 
Report, prepared by Encon Consulting, LLC, signed and sealed by Paul W. Porter, P.E., dated and 
received December 16, 2019.    
 
 
The above-listed documents complete the documentation required for certification of construction 
completion.  In addition to the Department’s review of the presented documents, Department staff 
conducted construction completion inspection on December 20, 2019.   
 
A review of the listed documents and the inspection of the Facility appears to demonstrate that the 
Webber Recycling, LLC was constructed substantially in accordance with the above-referenced Permit 
and is ready to accept and process waste tires.   
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